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Dear Chevrolet Owner: 
 
This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirement of the National Traffic and Motor 
Vehicle Safety Act. 
 
General Motors has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in certain 
2006-2007 Chevrolet Optra. 

 
What is the problem? 
Some customers may complain that the front seat belt tongue won’t latch into the buckle and in 
rare cases even the locked tongue will pop out by low stretching force.  The spring rib & fixation 
rib of the lower cover of buckle were broken and a piece of broken ribs was inserted and stuck in 
the buckle inside. 

 
What will General Motors do? 
Your GM dealer will replace the front seat belt buckles with a modified one.   This service will 
be performed for you at no charge. 
 
What should you do? 

   Please contact Atkins Kroll to schedule an appointment to replace the front seat belt buckles as 
soon as possible. The repair will take approximately 1 hour.  However, depending upon the 
Dealer’s work schedule, it may be necessary to make your vehicle available for a longer period 
of time. Please present this notice to the Service Advisor at the time of your appointment. If 
campaign has been performed please disregard this letter. If you no longer own the vehicle, 
please contact our GM Service Department at 648-8453 (Patrick Sayama) or 648-8454 (Justin 
Leon Guerrero). 

    
We are sorry to cause you this inconvenience; however, we have taken this action in the interest 
of your safety and continued satisfaction with our products. 

 
 

Sincerely, 
General Motors Service Department 
Atkins Kroll, Inc.   
Campaign # 07-8A-060        
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